Local Officers Compensation Commission

Minutes of the Meeting of October 24, 2007
City Clerk Jacqueline Beaudry administered the oath of office to incoming Commission Members.

Members Present:
Burns, Darling, Hewitt, Lockwood and Schippani
Members Absent:

McDonald 

Others Present:

Mary Joan Fales, Senior Assistant City Attorney

Quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 3:09 p.m.

Approval of the Agenda moved by Commissioner Lockwood, seconded by Commissioner Schippani.  No changes requested.   Agenda as presented was approved unanimously.

By unanimous consent of the Commissioners present, Commissioner Hewitt was elected to serve as Chairperson with all established responsibilities of the office.

Discussion of the Commission followed concerning current form of Ann Arbor City government (Council/Administrator) and the strong Mayor form of government, which would require a charter amendment.  The importance of local leadership in Michigan’s current economic climate and the relationship of leadership and salary were discussed at length.    The authorship of an Op Ed piece for local media on the importance of local leadership, the impact on government officials in terms of time and energy and earning power was discussed.  

The Commission’s options were outlined (1) recommend minimum % salary increase consistent with cost of living increase, (2) recommend  salary increase consistent with economic value of the position and its leadership role in the community, (3) recommend no salary increase, or (4) educate the public and encourage a public dialogue on public officials salaries which could be incorporated into the Commission’s deliberations.
Public conversations stimulated by an Op Ed piece on the issue from the DDA, business associations, business leadership and economic development organizations were noted for their potential in assisting the Commission in its deliberations.

Commissioner Lockwood agreed to prepare a discussion draft for the next meeting of the Commission.
Next meeting of the Commission was scheduled for November 15, 2007 at 1:30 p.m.

Motion to Adjourn made by Commissioner Burns, seconded by Commissioner Darling.  Approved unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Prepared by:
Mary Joan Fales, Senior Assistant City Attorney

